Question for written answer  E-005779/2020
to the Vice-President of the Commission / High Representative of the Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy
Rule 138
Thierry Mariani (ID)
Subject:	Presidential elections in Côte d'Ivoire
On 31 October 2020, presidential elections will be held in Côte d'Ivoire. The European Union has sent an Election Expert Mission (EEM) rather than an Election Observation Mission (EOM) to follow the elections[footnoteRef:0]. The way these elections are being conducted is far removed from the substance of the Cotonou Agreements: Alassane Ouattara, President-in-Office, has made changes to the Constitution in order to run for a third successive term of office while excluding his main opponents, Guillaume Soro and Laurent Gbagbo.  [0:  	https://news.abidjan.net/h/681502.html] 

A tripartite conciliation mission, conducted between 4 and 6 October 2020 by the United Nations, the African Union and ECOWAS, has already failed. A new ECOWAS ministerial mission arrived in the country on 18 October 2020 with the aim of negotiating calmer elections. This is a delicate task, since the press has reported, for example, on scenes of violence in the city of Boungouanou, where the residence of the former prime minister, Pascal Affi Nguessan, leader and candidate of the Front populaire ivoirien (FPI) was burned down on Saturday 17 October[footnoteRef:1]. [1:  	https://www.financialafrik.com/2020/10/18/cote-divoire-mission-perilleuse-pour-la-cedeao/] 

Can the Vice-President/High Representative explain why an Election Observation Mission was not able to be deployed?
Can the Vice-President/High Representative explain why the European Union’s comments on the unrest surrounding this election are so muted?
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